MINUTE OF MEMBER ZONE SOUNDING BOARD – MEETING 5
HELD ON 4th OCTOBER at 10am, VIA MS TEAMS 
	Present
	

	Bob Miller
	Customer Engagement Manager 

	Jamie Robertson 
	Digital Engagement Services Developer 

	Mark Calder
Susie Sinclair 
Ailsa Barr
Jane Jarvie

Councillor Dougie McFadzean

Councillor Kieron Green 

Cllr Iain Shonny Paterson
	Project Manager RIS
Directorate Support Officer 
Customer Liaison RIS

Comms Team Manager

Elected Member (part meeting)
Elected Member 

Elected Member

	
	

	Apologies 

Councillor Mark Irvine 

Councillor Liz McCabe
Councillor Fiona Howard 
Helen MacLeod 
	Elected Member

Elected Member
Elected Member
Member Services Officer 

	


	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions
Bob welcomed everyone to the fifth meeting of the group, noted the apologies and thanked those who attended. 

	

	2
	Minute of Previous Meeting 
The meeting reviewed and accepted the minute of the previous meeting held in June 2023. It noted that all the actions were either completed or were covered later in the agenda.
The action regarding the MZ session at the Member Seminar (being held the next day), was reviewed in detail and BM ran through the draft slide set. Attendees suggested a number of useful amendments and additions and BM will update the slide deck accordingly. Cllr McFadzean also kindly agreed to talk from personal experience about the benefits of MZ. The final slide deck is on the seminar page of the Hub.

	Bob/ Cllr McFadzean

	3
	Review of Current Member Zone Request Portal Performance 
The latest Request Management Update Briefing covering MZ performance up to 22/10 was provided and it was noted that some of the concerns will be covered off at the Members’ Seminar, including:
· The cohort of Councillors who have low usage of MZ, although Cllr Green noted that he was vigorous in directing constituents to self-serve so that cases were not needlessly logged in MZ that could be done using online forms.

· The need for members to close cases off that had been responded to as there were now over 500 in this category. Jamie noted that the glitch with auto close function noted at the previous meeting had been rectified and so far 14 cases had been auto closed.

· The under use of the survey offered to members whenever they closed a case; only 91 surveys completed to date, but these indicated over 90% satisfaction with both quality and timeliness of service.
No other issues were reported by RIS or Digital Team attendees. Mark updated the group that he would shortly be leaving RIS for a secondment to the Comms Team and that until a replacement was appointed, Anna Alderson in his team would be lead operational contact for MZ queries.

	Bob


	4
	Current in progress and planned MZ system developments 
Bob noted that the Digital Development Team had lost two of its 4 staff to maternity and secondment, so MZ development had been curtailed over the previous quarter.

Jamie updated on the current priority developments as follows:

· The satisfaction survey change to differentiate between satisfaction with handling of a request and its actual outcome was nearing completion and would be ready to test the following week.
· The improvement Red, Amber Green visual status in member’s open caseloads is in progress with help from the Web Team to achieve this.
· The new form for Planning related enquiries has been implemented. 
· Copying/attaching of emails to requests (Cllr Wallace) is more complex as it involves MS Outlook and will require time.
· The enabling the reporting of Section Faults by Members (something CSC agents can do) is part of the current WDM to Cloud Project, which is still in progress.

	Jamie

	5
	Member Zone Information Resources 
Bob noted that the action to add out of hours emergency number to the MZ library was completed.

Mark advised that new 2023-24 Winter Roads Policy had also been added to the library and web content is being reviewed ahead of the Winter Maintenance Season.
Bob also noted that as one of the presentations he is giving to the Members’ Seminar tomorrow is on the use of Intelligent Automation in ABC, he has added a paper called “Generative AI – A Guide for Local Authorities” to the library as it is a topical subject with the advent of Chat GPT etc.

Mark will consider what additional topical or seasonal RIS briefings could be added to the library (possibly one relating to the Bridge Maintenance Fund) and noted that the Weekly RIS update is still being added, although a recent survey of members by RIS on the format/content of the Briefing elicited responses from only 4 members. 
	Mark


	6
	Member Support 
Bob noted that Helen was not able to attend the meeting but he had not been made aware of any issues. 
	

	7
	A.O.C.B. 
Councillor McFadzean asked about how formal complaints were reflected in MZ and if they were counted in the totals reported to the Audit and Scrutiny Committee. Bob replied that as the complaints system was a statutory one that gave customers possible recourse to the Ombudsman, they were kept separate from MZ. Complaints reported to A&S Committee had to be raised by the customer via that system. That did not preclude the citizen from also involving their member, but it would be handled via the complaints system.
As there was no other business Bob thanked all attendees for their positive input.
	

	8
	Date of Next Meeting 
The Board agreed that the next meeting would take place in January when the FQ3 MZ statistics were available.   
	Bob/Susie 


2

